
 Page 1 

February 2009 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. 
 
  Editor and Patron COL Greg Rosser (Retd) 
     3 Acasta Street      ROSTREVOR    SA    5073 
     Phone:    (08) 8337 9368        Email:   gregrosser@adam.com.au 

 
 

COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT 

Executive Officers 

President WO2 Grant Kuchel  Ph: 0419 818 481 
Vice President Juris Jaudzems    Ph:(08) 8277 1057(AH) 
Treasurer MAJ R. Moyses   Ph: 0427 716 728 
Secretary Don Harvy Ph: (08) 8387 6169 
   Mob:  0403  996 224  
Postal Address  10 Oliver Street 
   REYNELLA   S.A.   5161 

Ordinary Committee Members 

WO1 Wayne Birch Ph: 0409 990 937 
SGT Troy Oakes Ph: 0438 500 785 
CPL Bob Mathews Ph: (08) 8272 7472 
Michael Culley Ph: (08) 8294  3820 
 Brian Holmes Ph: (08) 8362 3216 
John Howard Ph: (08) 8447 7681 
Bob Killoran Ph: (08) 8270 2222 
Geoff Parker Ph: (08) 8388 0420 
 
    

Assist. Secretary – Membership CPL Bob Matthew 

Merchandising Member Bob Killoran 

Association Historian John Howard 

 

Auditor 

Gary Nicolescu JLU (South) 

 

Honorary COLCOMDT - Central Region:- 
  COL Greg Rosser RFD (Retd) 

 

AEME/RAEME Association of SA Inc.  
Web Site (www.raemesa.com) 

Webmaster - WO1 Dean Ellis  
e-mail - jeddell@bigpond.net.au 

 

 
HIGHLIGHTS IN THIS EDITION 
 

Message from the President Page 1 

Colonel Commandant’s Report  Page 2 

Diary Dates Page 3 

Vale Page 3 

107 Fd Wksps 60
th

 Anniversary Dinner  Page 6 

Re-unions Notice board Page 7 

AGM Page 8 

RAEME Birthday Celebrations Page 9 

Health Watch Page 10 

Membership  Page 14 

 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

Hope this first newsletter for the year finds you in good 
health and good spirits. However if you know anyone 
that does not fit into that category please let us know 
so we can send a card or arrange for a member to 
visit. I am sure that everyone gets a lift when a friendly 
face visits or best wishes arrive in the post. 

Its February already and another busy year has well 
and truly kicked off. I would like to again thank the 
outgoing committee for their efforts in 2008 and I 
certainly welcome all members both old and new to a 
new invigorated committee of management for 2009. A 
special mention and thanks to Gary Nicolescu who 
carried out the audit for the Association for 2008 and 
who has accepted the position of Auditor for 2009.  

I would especially like to thank COL Greg Rosser for 
the overwhelming support he has given me personally 
and to the Association in the past year. Without his 
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efforts the Association and its future would have been 
seriously challenged. 

A reminder to attend if possible, the ANZAC Re-union 
on Saturday Evening, 18 Apr at the Warradale Area 
Other Ranks Canteen where we can recognise the 
sacrifices that our predecessors made and also have a 
chance to catch up with friends and family.  Please let 
us know if you are attending by the due date to assist 
with catering. This is one of our major functions during 
the year and I hope to see you there. 

Lastly I was very touched by the presentation of 
Honorary Life Membership of the Association at last 
years AGM and also the presentation of flowers to 
Christine for the efforts she has put in during my term 
as President. Last year was a difficult year but I am 
sure that with the new Committee of Management now 
in place, the Association will be able to move forward 
and continue to engender our Corps ethos and “Esprit 
de Corps” for both serving and retired members and 
families for many years to come. 

Arte et Marte 
Grant Kuchel 
 

 

COLONEL COMMANDANT’S REPORT 
 
Hello Everyone 

I would like to say it was great to see so many people 

at the 107 Fd Wksps 60
th
 Anniversary Dinner. I met 

lots of people I hadn’t seen for many years and the 

memorabilia really brought back memories from my 

time with 107 Fd Wksps / 4 EME Svcs Unit. Judging 

by the noise level I think everyone else enjoyed it as 

well. 

I was honoured to be asked to officiate at a number of 

end of year promotion and awards parades.  In 

November I was invited to the Australian Defence 

Force Calibrations Detachment (ADFCAL Det), 

RAAF Base Edinburgh to promote CPL Chris Tong to 

SGT. CPL Tong is a Calibrations Technician. 

I attended the 16 AD Regt Final Parade for 2008 to 

present the Brig McGahey Head of Corps Golden 

Spanner Award for the best /most effective RAEME 

Workshop in 2008 To the Support Coy Workshop and 

to present the “ARA Craftsman of the Year for SA” 

award to CFN Mahoney. I was then invited to the 9
th
 

CSSB Promotions and Awards Parade to present the 

“GRes Craftsman of the Year for SA” to CFN 

Barrington and the “AEME/RAEME ARA Soldier of 

the Year” to LCPL DeLeur. 

We then presented them all again at the Corps 

Birthday and gave CFN Barrington his award as 

“AEME/RAEME GRes Soldier of the Year”. 

 

Arte et Marte 

COL Greg Rosser 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 
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We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we do!! 

www.tradetools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 
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DIARY DATES 2009 
 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 19th February 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 10th March 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th April 

 - 2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion - Warradale Saturday 18th April 

 - 2009 ANZAC Day March Saturday 25th April 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th June 

 - 2009 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner TBA 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 20th August 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 8th September 

 - RAEME Corps Seminar TBA  

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 15th October 

 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 6th December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative) Sunday 6th December 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 

 
 

DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
 
 

Little Sameer who was a Hindu, was failing in maths. 

His parents tried everything. Tutors, mentors, flash 

cards, special learning centres, but nothing helped. As 

a last resort, someone told them to try a Catholic 

School. "Those nuns are tough" they said. 

Sameer was soon enrolled at St Mary's. After school 

on the very first day, Sameer ran through the door and 

straight to his room, without even kissing his mother 

hello. He started studying furiously, books and papers 

spread all over his room. Right after dinner, he ran 

upstairs without mentioning TV and hit the books 

harder than before.  

 

His parents were amazed. This behaviour continued 

for weeks, until report card day arrived. Sameer 

quietly laid the envelope on the table and went to his 

room. With great trepidation, his mother opened the 

report. Sameer has gotten an 'A' in maths! 

She ran up to his room, threw her arms around hum 

and asked, "Sameer beta, how did this happen? Was it 

the nuns?". 

"No" said Sameer. "On the first day of school when I 

saw that man nailed to the plus sign, I knew they 

weren't fooling around....." 

  
 
 
 

TO THE FALLEN  

 

We will remember them 
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GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 

RADIATOR SERVICES 

 GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

 AIR CONDITIONING 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 

PHONE: 8234 1981 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691 
A/H Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

303 North East Road 
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086 

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 
REPAIR 

 
152 Main South Rd 
McLaren Vale 5171  
Ph: 8323 8500  

Proprietors: 
Kent & Debbie Adair 
(Rob Maslen’s Daughter) 
 
 

Yummy Nuts supply only the 
finest quality products. 
Specialising in Nuts and 
Dried Fruits, Bread Flours 
and Baking, Home 
Brewing Needs and 
Confectionery. 

 
 
 
A basket of tasty 
treats from Yummy 
Nuts Market makes 
the ideal gift for any 
occasion 
 

 
Dr Red's Ginger Punch Prostate formula and 

Rosella Punch now  available 

 
More info: www.yummynutsmarket.com.au 

 

 

 

All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO 

ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
 

 



CO^ I^ITTEE OF ,I ANAOEMENT ,l EETING

The fírst Committee of Monogement Meeting for
2009 will beheld on Thursdoy 19th Februory ot
7:30pm in the Conference Room ot JLU (S).

Entry to Worrodole Borrocks is through the
Ooklqnds Rood gote.

All members ore welcome to ottend.

RAEME LUNCHEON

Thenext Luncheon get-together for oll ex-serving
AEME or RAEME personnel will be held on Tuesdoy
10th Morch ot the CremorneHotel,2OT Unley
Rood, Unley, ct 12:00pm. This Luncheon is beíng

orgonised by Bob Dqvís.

ff onvone would like to ottend pleose contcct
Bob on phone 08 8382 4275 before Fridov
6th iÂorch so thev con let the oub know how

monv to coter for. ff you know of others who

spent time with AEME or RAEME , pleose let them
know or bring them olong.

2009 RAE,I E MIXED ANZAC REUNION

Approvol has been given f or our Associotion to
conduct 'fhe 2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion

in the combined Worrodole Area OÌher Ronks

Canteen (southern side of lhe ovol) on Soturdoy
18th April commencing at 7:OOpm. Formot will be

similor to lost yeor with o BBQ meol followed by o
"Remembrance Ceremony" of 9:00pm.

This function is for serving ond ex-serving
members ond their portners ond friends. ft will be

an opportunity to renew old ocquoíntqnces qnd

reminisce. A great evening wos enjoyed by oll lost
yeor ond the ?OO9 functíon promises to be even

betler.

An fnvitotion wilh qll the detoils is ottoched to
this newsletter ond it will be repeated in the
Morch Newsletter.

Mork the dote ín vour diorv now ond plon to be
there!!!
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S G IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES

INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY,

SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC

Disk Pads and Brake Linings

Disk and Drum Machining

Exchange Bonded Shoes

Exchange Boosters and Callipers

New Cylinders and Spares

Exchange Re-sleeved

Stainless Steel Cylinders

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs

New and Exchange Clutch Kits

Flywheel Grinding

Clutch Plate Relining

Clutch Hydraulic Repairs

Clutch Servo Repairs for
Heavy Vehicles

Steel Brake Pipes made to order

Phone: (08) 8277 8122

Fax: (08) 83741576
3 Pinn Street
5T MARVS SA 5042

www. allclutchandbrake.com. au

Driving License

A young boy had just received his driver's permit
and asked his father if thby could discuss his use

of the car.

His father said he'd make a deal with his son.

'You bring your grades up from a C to a B
Average, study your Bible a little, get your hair
cut and we'll talk about the car."

The boy thought about that for a moment,
decided he'd settle for the offer and they agreed

on it. After about six weeks his father said, "Son,
I've been real proud. You brought your grades up
and I've observed that you have been studying
your Bible, but I'm real disappointed you didn't
get your hair cut".

The young man paused a moment then said, "You
know, Dad, I've been thinking about that, and I've
noticed in my studies of the Bible that Samson

had long hair, John the Baptist had long hair,
Moses had long hair And there's even a strong
argument that Jesus had long hair".

To this his father replied, "Did you also notice
that they all walked everywhere they went?"
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107 Field Workshops 60th Anniversary Dinner 

Warradale Hotel - 22nd November 2008 
 
 

If you weren’t there you missed a great night.  Over 60 

people attended and there was lots of reminiscing, 

memorabilia on show and new friends made.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
John Howard showing off his “Camp” medals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Serving and non-serving members SGT Tweeddale, 

CPL Matthew and David Turner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Some familiar (old) faces, Schuttloffel, Burzacott and 

the Head of Corps Brig David Welch (in the white shirt) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sgt Starick, Capt Tammasy and Capt Jones 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The ASM WO1 Wayne Birch toasting the Wksps 
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RAEME ALL RANKS DINNER  

Warradale Hotel 

 

Following on the success of the 107
th

 Field 

Workshops 60
th

 Anniversary Dinner last year it 

has been decided to hold a mixed All Ranks 

Dinner later in the year. 

 

Dates and other organisational 

detail will be discussed at the 

next Committee Meeting  

 

All past and current 

RAEME Soldiers and 

Officers will be invited so 

lookout for more details in the 

next Newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Re-unions Noticeboard 
 

4 Fd Regt LAD in SVN 

 “All ex-members who served with 4 Fd Regt LAD in 
SVN (any year) are invited to join the group being 
formed to march together on ANZAC Day 2009, in 
Brisbane. It is intended to march as a separate group, 
under a unit sign, as part of the Qld RAEME 
Association Contingent. 

For details about the 2009 ANZAC Day March, 
timings, location etc, watch for the Qld RAEME 
Association announcements, or contact Peter 
Snowdon 3392 3350. Email: 
pm.snowdon@bigpond.com “ 

 

1st Armoured Regt  
Technical Squadron Reunion 2009 

it’s only been 22 years! So, it has come to pass, that 
we, former members of Technical Squadron, 1

st
 

Armoured Regiment AND Partners are getting 
together during the period of the October long 
weekend (excludes Victoria) 2009 in the Puckapunyal 
area. We have so far been in contact with the 
following members –  

R. Mark “Hughesy” Hughes  Glen “Deadly” Ernst 
Paul “Fozzie Bear” Foster,  Dave - The Menz 

Graeme “Gull” Seccull,   Peter “Yatesy” Yates 

Pete “Butts” Buttery,   Mick Ellis 

Paul “Clemo” Clements   Dick Kop (ulator) 

A.L.W.A.Y.S. Club members (Non-Tech Sqn 
personnel included, that means you Coxy) are 
expected to attend without excuse. Make sure you 
have ample supply of spring washers. (If you don’t 
know what the club is, you aren’t a member - Yet) 

Outline –  
A rough itinerary would go something like this: 

Friday night for informal drinks etc Railway Hotel 
Saturday Morning – Afternoon. Members to tour 

School of Arty (old opera house 

Saturday Evening Dinner at Prince of Wales Hotel 
and possibility of going on to Railway Hotel 
Disco or the Donovan Joint 

Sunday BBQ lunch and farewell 
Accommodation possibilities–  
Nagambie Lakes Caravan Park 

Seymour Motels 

Jacks’ Place? 

Cost – Unsure at this stage, will get a better idea 
when I have numbers 

 
Anthony McKenzie 
70 Jacka Street  CRIB POINT VIC 3919 
Phone (03) 59839128, Mobile 0403841466 
suseanthony@mysoul.com.au  
 
Elona Hughes 
40 Allied Drive  CARRUM DOWNS VIC 3201 
Phone (03) 97830730  Mobile 0415358813 

 

RANKS UTO 

LECTRICS 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

For all auto electrical 

& air conditioning 

repairs & service 

 

15 CROSS KEYS ROAD 

SALISBURY SA 

 

Phone: (08) 8281 7955 

  

 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

mailto:pm.snowdon@bigpond.com
mailto:suseanthony@mysoul.com.au
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2008 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING REPORT 

The 2008 Annual General Meeting was held on Sunday 7
th
  December in the Warradale Barracks OR’s Canteen. 

Election of Office Bearers 

President:   WO2 Grant Kuchel  
Vice President  Juris Jaudzems 
Treasurer:   MAJ Richard Moyses 
Secretary:   Don Harvy 
Ordinary Members:  WO1 Wayne Birch John Howard 

SGT Troy Oakes Michael Culley  
CPL Bob Mathews Bob Killoran 
Brian Holmes   Geoff Parker 

Auditor:   Gary Nicolescu 

Key items covered include: 

AEME/RAEME of SA Website - The website has been developed and can now be accessed. Work on the website 
is still in progress with more information to be added. The website is very well presented. 

RAEME Corps Port - There has been problems with the bottling and labelling so the port has not been delivered, 
but it will be available in the new year. See Grant Kuchel to purchase a bottle at $20 each. 

Association Banner – The change of name required on the banner has been completed ( SA DIV removed and 
replaced with SA INC). It was also proposed that holes / wind openings be added to help banner bearers hold the 
banner on windy days. Committee to implement proposal. 

2009 ANZAC Function - Decisions will be made regarding this function at the first committee meeting in 2008. 
Based on 9 CSSB’s current training program the function may be held on the evening of Saturday 18

th
 April. This is 

subject to final confirmation and agreement of CO 9 CSSB . Information will be passed on to members when the 
date has been confirmed. The function will be based on the same format as previous ANZAC functions. 

 Information regarding the function is required at RSL by 1
st
 February. 

2009 ANZAC Day Activities – It was decided that the COLCOMDT should lead the march in lieu of WO2 Grant 
Kuchel who will be unavailable. Unit guides will also be required and will need to attend the meeting with the RSL. 
John Howard, Bob Killoran and David Turner volunteered to be guides.  It is proposed to seek approval for the two 
“Soldiers of the Year” for 2008 to carry the banner. 

2009 Officers, WOs and SNCOs Formal Dinner - The date is to be confirmed as soon as possible. It was 
recommended that it  be held at the Sergeant’s Mess at Woodside Barracks.again in 2009. 

2009 RAEME Birthday All Ranks Family Function - This will have a similar format to the 2008 function. At this 
stage planning is centred on Sunday 7

th
 December, but still to be confirmed. 

Committee Proposal - “Existing members over the age of 75 have the option of not paying fees, but are still 
entitled to remain members and receive the Newsletter and attend Association function at the prescribed cost.” 
Proposal was passed and the committee were asked to look at implementing the proposal ASAP. 

Other Association Activities and Projects  

 Donation to the Spanner Pack – A letter was received from the QLD branch of the Assoc. expressing 
thanks for the Association’s donation of $300.  

 COLCOMDT advised that he had been approached by the Defence Reserve Association and the Army 
Museum with a view to the AEME/RAEME Association becoming affiliated with these organisations. The 
committee was given approval to negotiate with the DRA and Army Museum and other like organisations 
with a view to creating affiliations if it was believed 
they were in the best interests of the AEME/RAEME 

Association and its members.  
 Gary Howell spoke about other committees having a 2 

year tenure in office with half the committee elected 
annually to ensure critical skills weren’t all lost at the 
same time. He proposed that the AEME/RAEME 
Association do the same.  Committee to implement. 

Thanks - Congratulations extended by the President to newly 
elected committee members. A vote of appreciation was 
extended to last year’s committee members. 

A vote of thanks was also given to Robin Maslen’s in 
recognition of his wonderful efforts in support of the 
association and condolences were extended to his wife Val.  

Honorary Life Membership was granted to WO2 Grant Kuchel.  He was presented with a life membership 
Certificate and nametag, Flowers were presented to his wife Christine.  



2OO8 RAEME BIRTHDAY FAMILY FUNCTION

The 65th RAEME Corps Birthday was celebrated by Central Region RAEME personnel at Warradale Barracks on
Sunday 7th December (following the AGM).

It was another great event and it was fantastic to see so many current serving members and their families attend. The
children who attended had a lovely time running around the oval and playing games. Thanks to members of the REME
Association who travelled all the way to Warradale Barracks to attend the function, they are always welcome. We all
enjoyed a great BBQ lunch and had lots of fun and fellowship. lt was great to catch up with old friends and fellow
soldiers. The raffles proved very popular with almost everyone winning a prize.

The COLCOMDT made a number awards to both ARA and GRes members. The following awards were made:

"GRes Craftsman of the Year" (2008) and the winner was CFN Matthew Barrington from g CSSB.

AEME/ RAEME "ARA Soldier of the Year" and the winner was LCPL Danny Deleur from g CSSB.

AEME/ RAEME "GRes Soldier of the Year" and the winner was CFN Matthew Barrington from 9 CSSB.

The traditional RAEME Birthday Cake was once again a key feature of the activity and this year it was cut by the
award winners LCPL Deleur and CFN Barrington. Well done to all involved, the cake was most enjoyable.

Congratulations must go to the organizers and also many thanks to all the helpers who worked so hard on the day to
make the function a roaring success.
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HEALTH  WATCH 
 

STROKE IDENTIFICATION 
 
In memory of Rob Guest (The Phantom of the 
Opera) who died of a massive stroke.  

STROKE: Remember  
The 1st Three Letters....S.T.R. 

A nurse downloaded this information and 
encourages everyone to spread the word. 

If everyone can remember something this simple, 
it could save a life. 

 

Typical Story – At a BBQ, a friend stumbled and took a little fall - she assured everyone that she was fine 
(they offered to call an ambulance) .....she said she had just tripped over a brick because of her new 
shoes. They got her cleaned up and got her a new plate of food. While she appeared a bit shaken up, 
she went about enjoying herself the rest of the evening. 

 Her husband called later telling everyone that his wife had been taken to the hospital - (at 6:00 pm she 
passed away.) She had suffered a stroke at the BBQ. Had they known how to identify the signs of a 
stroke, perhaps she would be with us today. Some don't die.... they end up in a helpless, hopeless 
condition instead. 

A neurologist says that if he can get to a stroke victim within 3 hours he can totally reverse the effects of 
a stroke...totally. He said the trick was getting a stroke recognized, diagnosed, and then getting the 
patient medically cared for within 3 hours, which is tough. 
 

RECOGNIZING A STROKE 

Remember the '3' steps, S-T-R     Read and Learn! 

Sometimes symptoms of a stroke are difficult to identify. Unfortunately, the lack of awareness spells 
disaster. The stroke victim may suffer severe brain damage when people nearby fail to recognize the 
symptoms of a stroke.  

Doctors say a bystander can generally recognise a stroke by asking three simple questions: 

S  - Ask the individual to SMILE. 

T - Ask the person to TALK and SPEAK A SIMPLE SENTENCE (Coherently) 
(i.e. It is sunny out today) 

R - Ask him or her to RAISE BOTH ARMS. 

NOTE: The University of California have circulated an additional 'sign' of a stroke: Ask the person 
to 'stick' out their tongue. If the tongue is 'crooked', if it goes to one side or the other, that is also 
an indication of a stroke. 

If he or she has trouble with ANY ONE of these tasks, call 000 immediately and describe the symptoms 
to the dispatcher.  

Warning  It can be extremely dangerous to reach the conclusion that a person DOES NOT require 

medical attention just because they can successfully carry out the three steps outlined in the test.   

IF IN DOUBT CALL 000 as time is critical.  

For more information see http://www.americanheart.org/presenter.jhtml?identifier=3008841  

http://www.americanheart.org/presenter.jhtml?identifier=3008841
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Two Red Indians and an Irishman were walking 
through the woods. All of a sudden one of the Red 
Indians ran up a hill to the mouth of a small cave.  

'Wooooo! Wooooo! Wooooo!' he called into the cave 
and listened closely until he heard an answering, 
'Wooooo! Wooooo! Woooooo! He then tore off his 
clothes and ran into the cave. 

The Irishman was puzzled and asked the remaining 
Indian what it was all about,.'Was the other Indian 
crazy or what?' 

The Indian replied 'No, It is our custom during mating 
season when Indian men see cave, they holler 
'Wooooo! Wooooo! Wooooo!' into the opening. If 
they get an answer back, it means there's a beautiful 
squaw in there waiting for us. 

Just then they came upon another cave. The second 
Indian ran up to the cave, stopped, and hollered, 
'Wooooo! Wooooo! Wooooo!' Immediately, there 
was the answer. 'Wooooo! Wooooo! Wooooo!' from 
deep ! inside.  

He also tore off his clothes and ran into the opening. 

The Irishman wandered around in the woods alone 
for a while, and then spied a third large cave. As he 
looked in amazement at the size of the huge opening, 
he was thinking, 'Hoo, man! Look at the size of this 
cave! It is bigger than those the Indians found. There 
must be some really big, fine women in this cave!' 

He stood in front of the opening and hollered with all 
his might 'Wooooo! Wooooo! Wooooo!' Like the 
others, he then heard an answering call, 
'WOOOOOOOOO, WOOOOOOOOO 
WOOOOOOOOO!' With a gleam in his eye and a smile 
on his face, he raced into the cave, tearing off his 
clothes as he ran. The following day, the headline of 
the local newspaper read............... 

You'll like this . 

NAKED IRISHMAN RUN OVER BY TRAIN!!!  

 

One For the Ladies 
 
Nominated as best short joke of 2008  
 

A 3-year-old boy examined his  
testicles while taking a bath.  
 
'Mum', he asked, 'Are these my brains?' 
 
'Not yet,' she replied. 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TELEPHONE: (08) 8445 9333 
FAX: (08) 8347 3500 
 

98 REGENCY ROAD  
FERRYDEN PARK SA 5010 

 
EMAIL: ernie@universalcanvas.com.au 

 

 

www.universalcanvas.com.au 

 

MEMBER 

MEMBER 

 

ERNIE NAGY 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 

 

http://www.universalcanvas.com.au/
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STUNNING SENIOR MOMENT 

 
A very self-important university student attending a 
recent football game, took it upon himself to explain to 
a senior citizen sitting next to him why it was 
impossible for the older generation to understand his 
generation.  

'You grew up in a different world, actually an almost 
primitive one,' the student said, loud enough for many 
of those nearby to hear. 'The young people of today 
grew up with television, jet planes, space travel, man 
walking on the moon, our spaceships have visited 
Mars. We have nuclear energy, electric and hydrogen 
cars, computers with DSL, bsp; light-speed 
processing .....and,' pausing to take another drink of 
beer.  

The Senior took advantage of the break in the 
student's litany and said, 'You're right, son. We didn't 
have those things when we were young.....so we 
invented them. Now, you arrogant little prick, what are 
you doing for the next generation?'  

 

The applause was resounding... 

 

Gotta love Senior Citizens 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 

 

Telephone: 0418 839 607 
 

08 8388 5739 

Member  

RAJA’S MOBILE  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

 
Servicing and repairs to most makes of cars 
& vans and minor repairs to tractors. 
 

 TUNE-UPS 

 BRAKES 

 CLUTCH AND CYLINDER  

 HEAD REPAIRS 
 

 

 
 
 
 
PO Box 22 
MYLOR  SA  5153 

 
Proprietors: 

 

Chris and Thi yen Rajasingham  
(MIAME) 



Classic Batteries for Classic Cars
RAA Power Pack Batteries are known for their high electrical specification,
designed to meet the tough Original Equipment needs of many of the cars on
the road in Australia.

Nationwide Warranty - up to 36 months is available on RAA Premium
battery types.

AEMEIRAEME Association members who purchase an RAA battery
will get a $20 discount.

Simply mail a copy of your receipt and together with this advertisement to:-

RAA Battery Service
101 Richmond Road
Mile End SouthAustralia 5031

RAA Power Pack batteries also have batteries specially designed for infrequently used cars.
Deep cycle 12 volt and high reserve capacity 6 volt batteries are a speciality.

Telephone l3 11 11

24 hours roadside service for RAA members.

f--ó--l
Trust the lRAArto get you started.

LA5ENEUTITNEE FABN'EA

4447 7Ct44
J&H W¡ll¡ams Holdings
Pty Ltd

Contact

Craig Williams
Managing Director
27 Church Place
PORT ADEI.AIDE SA 501
Ph: 08 8447 1044
Fx: 08 8447 6564

craig@andhwilliams. com

www.jand hwill iams. com

Member of the
Defence Team¡ng

Centre

oGN,

CAPABIL¡TIES
Ø Laser Gutting
Ø Turret Punching
Ø Folding
EI Dust & Fume

Gontrol
Ø Fabrication

,AS.ANZ
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MEMBERSHIP 
 
We welcome the following new members to the 
Association Stuart Phillis, Christopher Jackson, Jack 
Separovic, Matthew Barrington, David Pearce, Mark 
Warde, Bruce Waye, Robert Castle, James Boulton, 
Marcellin Chee, Graham Tweeddale, Ian Chambers.   

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your membership is 
“current to” – shown in brackets next to your name. If the 
date on your Membership Card (and the list below) shows 
2008, then your subs are due NOW, unless you have 
forwarded your subs recently.  Subs are still $5 for one 
year or any multiple thereof eg $20 for 4 years.  

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership Member: 
CPL Bob Matthew 
40 Ashbourne Ave,  KINGSWOOD  SA  5062 

Please remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons are 
financial members of the Association: 

Honorary Life Members 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob Killoran, 
Grant Kuchel, George Robinson & David Turner 

Current Members 
 
Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2009), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster (2009), Peter 
Badcock (2010), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton 
(2009), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul 
Berk (2012), Wayne Birch (2009), John Black (2010), 
Helmut Bohn (2013), James Boulton (2009), David Brand 
(2011), Fred Brown (2008), Shane Buckley (2012), Roger 
Burzacott (2009), Robert Castle (2012), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009), Ian Chambers 
(2012), Craig Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), 
John Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke (2015), Geoff Coat 
(2018), Brian Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2012), George 
Cooke (2011), Ian Coulter (2010), Peter Cox (2011), Ron 
Coxon OAM (2011),  George Craig (2009),  Bob Davis 
(2011), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Graham De La Rue (2009), 
Roy Dotter (2012), Chris Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs 
(2010), Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey 
Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson 
(2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2009), Brian Flavel 
(2010), Jan Gancarz (2009), Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob 
Gell (2008), Nick Gogilis (2009), Steve Gough (2010), 
Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow 
(2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2012), 
Jock Hart (2008), Don Harvy (2010), Arthur Hasse (2009), 
Norm Hay (2012), Greg Hay (2010), Colin Haynes (2010), 
Jim Hendrickx (2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes 
(2010), Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2008), Rodney Hussey (2009), Christopher 
Jackson (2009), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2010), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2009), Ben 
Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (2010), Geoff 
Kohler (2011), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2010), Lou 

Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe (2013), 
Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008),  Alan Marks 
(2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew (2008), Bob 
Mathews (2011), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney 
(2010), Philip McKelliff (2008), Pete McKenzie (2011), 
Buzz Meakes (2010), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody 
(2010), Ron Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM (2010), 
Richard Moyses (2010), Barry Naulty (2009), Ian Nicholls 
(2010), Gary Nicolescu (2009), Sam Nowak (2010), Jim 
Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2009), Dave O’Brien (2009), 
Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2008), Frank Owen 
OAM (2008), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter 
(2009), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2013), 
Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger Parsons (2010), David 
Pearce (2009), Lionel Penley (2011), Rex Perry (2011), 
Stuart Phillis (2010), John Raftery (2011), Chris 
Rajasingham (2009), Hank Ramm (2012), Pete Reynolds 
(2011), Greg Robinson (2008), Bill Roch (2009), Greg 
Rosser (2011), Dennis Rowlands (2008), Ray Ryan 
(2017), Perry Sangster (2010), Jack Separovic (2012), 
Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Glendon 
Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (2009), 
Bob Silcock (2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith 
(2010), Victor Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2010), Max 
Sparrow (2008), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2010), 
Murray Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald 
Sutherland (2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor 
(2011), Paul Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel 
Thomas (2009), Jim Thomas (2010), Dick Tischer (2011), 
Ken Treloar (2010), Donald Tremethick (2009), Graham 
Tweeddale (2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien Van De 
Velde (2011), Mark Van Oostveen (2011), Mark Warde 
(2009), Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2011), 
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2008), Graham West OAM 
(2010), Brett Wilkeson (2008), Craig Williams (2008), 
Warren Williams (2012), Alan Wilson (2008), John Wilson 
(2011), Betty Winstanley (2012), Pat Wright (2010), Brian 
Yelds (2017), John Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2012) 

Associate Members 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-Michelle 
Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan Lorraine 
(2010), Judy Turner (2010) 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

Please inform the Secretary, Membership Member (CPL 
Bob Matthews) or a member of the Committee of 
Management of any change of postal address or email 
address. Please note the changes in the Committee. 

 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in this 
Newsletter are those held by the individual writers and 
contributors, and are not necessarily those of the President, 
the committee, the Association members, or the Editor. The 
spelling of names, groups and places are as given to the 
editor and the editor apologizes if they are in any way 
incorrect. 

 


